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By now the season is well under way, I 

presume, for all of us. Hopefully the weather is 

co-operating; it would be great to have a clear 

run for a change. There is a mix of great things 

happening in the wool industry at the moment 

as well as some worrying things. I recently 

attended a meeting of the Wool Advisory 

Group on behalf of the Wool Harvesters Group,  

of which we are part of, some of the research 

being undertaken for wool is showing great 

promise for wool’s future. We had outlined 

research into bedding (wool duvets); the heat 

retention and moisture transport properties of 

wool are unequalled by synthetics. There is 

still some way to go with some of the research 

into insect treatments for wool as well as stain 

resistance. More is being understood into 

the makeup of the proteins in wool and the 

ongoing battle of the effects of light on wool, 

affected by yellowing, colour fade weakening 

of the fibre over time and dye fade.

There are some great health benefits of wool, 

trials being undertaken with wool socks have 

shown great benefits of wool socks over other 

fibres as well as the ability of wool to cleanse 

Formaldehydes from its surrounds.

Of some concern perhaps is the declining use 

of wool. This is well illustrated by the Soft Floor 

Covering figures we were presented. In New 

Zealand in 2006 there was 12 Million m2 of 

carpet sold, of which 78% (9.36 Mill m2) was 

wool. Last year there was 11 million m2 sold. 

However only 25% (2.75Mill m2) was wool. 

This could partly be from the lack of promotional 

spend by the industry. It is a common saying 

that “You can’t sell a secret” – especially since 

the end of the wool levy the market spend has 

been reduced and fragmented. This year the 

wool growers have an opportunity to vote to 

reintroduce a wool levy. Not only for promotion 

but other industry good things. The continuation 

of research to help manufacturers battle the 

“Dial Up” properties for synthetics but also 

maybe for some harvesting training. As wool 

classers it would be good to try to convince 

the growers that the small levy they would pay 

would have a good long term payback.

It is disturbing to hear of the campaign by the 

animal activists group PETA where the very 

small amount of animal maltreatment in the 

Australian shearing industry has been blown out 

of proportion in the USA consumer market. We 

can say “It’s over there and out of our patch. 

We don’t do that. What can I do anyway?” 

What you can do is ensure that there isn’t 

maltreatment of sheep. If someone is hurting 

animals it could bite back on us all. The filming 

was done “under cover”. It could happen here. 

We don’t want or need bad publicity.

The market is again looking weak this year. From 

the numbers supplied by Merino Co the fine 

edge could have a bad season but the drop 

in production for the medium end in Australia 

may help these wools. The best we can do 

is ensuring our preparation is up to standard 

and all our wool is well presented be that for 
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contract or auction. Quality makes a bigger 

difference in a weak market. Why should a buyer 

take badly prepared wool when there is well 

prepared wool available?

Your association has entered the social media 

era. A Facebook page has been set up by two  

of the students studying with Tectra, great to see  

new classers wanting to become involved, it is 

the members’ organisation; there is always room 

for more to become involved, we are always 

inviting input. The page is New Zealand Wool 

Classers Association. It would be great to see 

this page grow to a useful discussion board; it 

will only do so by our members using it. Go for it.

Bill Dowle
Chairman NZWCA
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